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MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
March 5, 2013 

 
 

This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange Street, St. 
Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairman Tommy Allen.  Dr. Joseph Joyner called 
roll; school board members, Mr. Tommy Allen, Mr. Bill Mignon, Mr. Bill Fehling, Mrs. Beverly Slough and 
Mr. Patrick Canan were present; Also in attendance were School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, 
district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
 
Mr. Canan stated that the St. Augustine Record did a good job reporting on the Governor’s Budget.  Mr. 
Mignon and Mr. Allen commented that the interview with Mrs. Slough on additional staffing went very well.  
Mr. Allen also stated that he feels “we are on the right track”. 
 
Field Trip Approval 
 
Mr. Tim Egnor presented an overview of the St. Johns County School District Field Trip Process. 
 
Digital Learning 
 
Mr. Lou Greco presented an overview of Florida Statute 1006.29 (3) requirement that starting at the 
beginning of the 2015-2016 school year, all instructional materials be in digital format only.  Discussion 
followed. 
 
Public Comments -None 
 
Closing Comments 
 
Mr. Canan and Mr. Fehling thanked Mr. Egnor and Mr. Greco for their very informative presentations. 
Mrs. Slough asked if the board would consider moving the July board meeting from Tuesday, July 9

th
 to 

Thursday, July 11
th
 due to shut down week the week before; all agreed to move the July board meeting to 

July 11
th
.  Mr. Degutis stated that the school finance council met with the Commissioner and reviewed the 

Governor’s budget. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:48 a.m. 
 
 
__________________________                          __________________________ 
            Superintendent                   Chairman 

_________________________ 
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